
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Intensive swimming continues this week 
and by all reports the program is 
working well.  Basic swimming and 
survival skills are essential these days 
with so many backyard pools and water 
features on the increase in many homes.  
Our students are doing particularly well 
and having an enjoyable time in the 
process. 
Presentation Night is the main item on 
the agenda this week that will be held in 
the Memorial Hall next Monday evening.  
I hope many parents can attend and 
celebrate the achievements of our 
students.  We have included a couple of 
student performances that are a must 
see. 
This Friday will be our last whole school 
assembly for the year where we will 
recognise the efforts of our volunteers.  
It is great to see so many parents and 
community members volunteer their 
time to help with our learning programs.  
This is why we are a great learning 
community and I thank all of these 
people in advance.   
The school canteen has been booked in 
for its renovations over the break and it 
should be up and running for the first 

week back and the new Hospitality Trade 
Skills Centre will be handed over to the 
school in the first week.  Very exciting! 
The P&C meeting has been cancelled this 
week so I would like to thank the P&C 
for their support this year and look 
forward to meeting early next semester.   
Mr Dunn 
 

Friday, 11/12/15 – W Walker, R Heath 
Monday, 14/12/15 – F Doyle, E O’Hare 
 

There will be no P&C meeting tomorrow 
night and we will start afresh in the New 
Year.  
Thanks to everyone who has contributed 
in whatever way, during this year. 
Without everyone’s efforts, we could not 
be as effective as we are.  
I wish everyone a Merry Christmas, 
Happy New Year and happy school 
holidays with their families and friends.  
Michael Denyer 
P&C President 
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 2 Play The Game 

Please note that new items are in bold 

Monday, 7/12/15-Thursday, 10/12/15 
Intensive Swimming – 9.45am-12.45pm 
Tuesday, 8/12/15 
Christmas Church Service – 9.53am 
Friday, 11/12/15 
Whole School Assembly – 11.59am 
 

Monday, 14/12/15 
Presentation Night – 7.00pm  
Tuesday, 15/12/15  
Girls’ and Boys’ Day 
 

Whole School Assembly 
This Friday, 11th December, will be our 
final Whole School Assembly for 2015.  
At this assembly we will also express our 
gratitude to our volunteers with 
refreshments served for them following 
assembly.  
We look forward to welcoming as many 
parents as possible as we celebrate the 
approaching close of the school year.  
 
Presentation Night  
Presentation Night will be held on 
Monday 14th December, commencing at 
7.00pm.  
Students will be permitted to come in 
casual clothes on Monday but are 
expected to come to Presentation Night 
in full school uniform. This includes girls 
in secondary wearing a black shirt or the 
school uniform dress.  
School Executive 
 
 

2016 Requirements 
A list will be published next week of 
2016 student requirements. Please keep 
an eye out for it. 
APCS Executive 
 
Movember Fundraiser 
Thank you to everyone who donated and 
supported our Movember day to help 
support Men’s Health. Ariah Park Central 
was able to raise $172.00 to help 
support funding breakthrough solutions 
that produce tangible improvements in 
the lives of those dealing with prostate 
cancer, testicular cancer, poor mental 
health and physical inactivity within 
men. I was impressed by the various 
styles of Mo’s that turned up on Friday 
and look forward to supporting the 
cause again next year with my Mo Bro’s. 
Mr Radnidge 
 

 
 

Here are some more of our talented 
students with their finished cushions.  
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Lawn Bowls Championships 
We will be having 
the Lawn bowls 
finals for both the 
Primary and the 
Secondary is on 

Friday 11th December at Ariah Park 
Bowling club starting at 2.15pm. The 
finals format will be each player will 
bowl 3 bowls for a total of 8 ends with 
the winner declared as whoever has 
received the most points. 
This year’s primary finalists are Riley 
Judd and Charlie McCormack, with Grant 
Kelly and Mitchel Maguire battling it out 
in the Secondary competition.  
Parents and community members are 
welcome to come and watch the boys 
battle it out and I hope to see you there. 
I wish all the finalists the best of luck and 
may the best bowler win. 
Mr Radnidge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coolamon / Ardlethan PSSA Cricket 
Trials 
On Thursday 26th November 2015, 10 
Ariah Park Central School Students, from 
year 4 and 5, attended the Coolamon / 
Ardlethan PSSA Cricket Trials in 
Ganmain. Zac Dart, Blake Smith, Riley 
Judd, Harrison Judd, Taylor Heath, Alex 
Harper, Alex Ingram, Blake Forsyth, 
Brady Edis and Charlie McCormack all 
participated to the best of their ability, 
displayed great sportsmanship and 
behaviour, and were a credit to our 
school. Congratulations to Blake Smith 
for being selected and qualified for the 
next level of trails in 2016. Also 
congratulations to Taylor Heath who was 
selected as an emergency. Thank you to 
the parents who provided transports and 
attended on the day. 
Miss Rees  
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Official Opening of ‘Platform Y’ 
The Official Opening of ‘Platform Y’, Youth Space Development will be carried out by 
the Honourable Katrina Hodgkinson on Wednesday 9th December 2015, 6:00pm at 
Temora Railway Station. Sausage sizzle to follow. 
 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE SOME NEW TUPPERWARE FOR FREE OR ½ PRICE? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Swimming Lessons 
Ebony Worland will be running swimming lessons from Tuesday 18/12/15 until Christmas. 
She  will resume again on the 02/01/16. Anyone interested in lessons please contact Ebony on 
0429651917 or Debbie on 0428741194 if you are unable to contact Ebony. 
Debbie will also be available in the holidays if Ebony has filled all her spots. 
 
ITAV 
It’s ITAV’s last visit for the year and we will be coming out to the Mirrool hall on Wednesday 
the 9th  Dec at 10:30am – that’s next week! 
We will have Rhonda Humphries with us to run a Xmas card making workshop – the workshop 
is free. 
As it is our last one for the year we will be celebrating Xmas with some nibbles – feel free to 
bring a plate if you desire. 
Let us know if you are coming for catering purposes – look forward to seeing you there! 
Julie Oberg 
Bland Shire Children's Services Unit 
PO Box 21 
West Wyalong NSW 2671 
Phone (02) 69722795 

[fdc@blandshire.nsw.gov.au]fdc@blandshire.nsw.gov.au 
www.blandshire.nsw.gov.au 

 

LEANNE IVERACH 
Independent Consultant 

0415 117 894 
leanneiverach@y7mail.com 

 
 

 
I would love to demonstrate a party for 
you & all guests will get a free gift. 

There are some massive host 
bonuses with total party sales 
minimum of only $250 in orders so 
it now easier than ever to get 
HEAPS for CHEAP! 
CALL OR EMAIL ME TO DATE A 
PARTY, PLACE AN ORDER OR 
RECIEVE A BROCHURE 
 

To be included in the Ariah Park Community News, your ads/notices need to be received by  

11am Friday (weekend sport excepted). All notices may be emailed to  

ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au (preferred method), hand written or faxed 
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